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A Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College Vol. 2 No. 27 September 30, 1991 

Camp~ Calendar 
Monday; September 30th 

• Last day to apply for December graduation. 

Tuesday, October 1st 
• Auditions for Aunt Dan and Lemon - 7 p.m., GCEC 005. Contact: 

Sandi Shackelford 
., Wnter~Grotjp meeting- 7:3,0 p.m., SG204. Contact: John Beard 
• M.A. T. tesf.irig~ 3 iint, EMS 204. Contact: Linda Ford 
• Volleyball~,ijst Qarolina at Coastal, 7 p.m. Contact: Debbie Fore 

Wednesday,Q¢wb<'r 2nd 
• Faculty Seriatefoeetlng-4 p.m., SCI 106. Contact: Anne StS?ley 
• Afro-Am cook-out".'.'.'4 p.m., PE Center patio. Contact: Pat Singletoh-

Young .. •. / . ··•.····. . . . 
• Auditfoiis for.Aunt Dan and Lemon -4 p.m., WA Contact: 
.... Sandi.§hae~~lford · · . 

• Activity Da)'jill ~m. t.o 4 p.m., Spadoni Park. Contact: Dawn Williams 
• Atl9ual Ope9 EnroJitnent meetings-10:30 a.m. and 2:30 p.nt, SC 205. 
C§riH1.f;; B.arb.~a Jackson . . . . · 

.. • ~<>C®t±-Po~tal at Qharleston Southern, 4 p.m. qontact: Paul Banta 
• Ficu1fHdn$e$6cial .:..4:30 p.m., Faculty House. Contact: Jimmy Soles 

·Th~AA;,o;~~~f4.. · .. •.• 
. • Volleypitll f QNC Wilmin~n at Coastal, 7 p.m. Contact: Debbie Fore 
• What ts Grddiuite School ciru/, How Do You Select One videoconference'"" 
· 1 p;m;yKH l.O!t Coiitact: Carl Freeman . 

Friday, October 4th 
• "Heali~g the Wounds of Racism" conference - registration begins at noon, 

WB Gymnasium; sessions from 1:30 to 6 p.m. Contact: Graduate and 
Continuing Education 

. • Women's Golf- Duke University Tournament, continues through 
October 6. Contact:Tom Brennan 

• Ments Golt-Ohio State Tournament, continues through Oct;ober 6. 
Contact: Tom Brenhan 

Saturda October 5th . ·.· Y, . . . 
• "H.~alingthe Wounds of Racism" conference continues-9 a.m. to 1 p.m., 

cattlpus. Coiltact: Graduate and Continuing Education 
• Volleyball..;. Queens Coliege at Coastal, 11 a.m. Contact: Debbie Fore 
• Soccer-Coastal at UNC Asheville, 2 p.m. Contact: Paul Banta 

Monday~October 7th 
• Guardian Ad Litem meeting- 6 p. m., KL 237. Contact: Betsy Chapman 

Waccamaw Center 
for Historical and 
Cultural Studies 
gets Exxon grant 

For the second time, Coastal has 
been awarded a grant from Exxon 
Corporation to be used to support 
Coastal Educational Foundation in 
establishing and fortifying the 
Waccamaw Center for Historical and 
Cultural Studies. Jim Michie, profes­
sor and associate director of the center, 
conducts archaeological research on 
South Carolina antebellum rice 
growing plantations as well as into 
indigenous pre-historic cultures. 

Exxon has contributed approxi­
mately $2,000 in volunteer involve­
ment grants in the last two years as 
well as $3,750 in educational matching 
funds. In addition to program support, 
the volunteer involvement grant 
monies have been used to equip the 
r~search team with materials for field 
work, including a trailer to transport 
equipment to and from the sites, a 
surveyor's transit to map research 
properties, trowels and shovels. 

"The badly needed equipment will 
be used in our archaeological re­
search," said Michie. "This gift 
enables us to continue to do historic 
and prehistoric research in the area:" 
Michie led the search for what is 
believed to be the nation's earliest 
Spanish settlement-San Miguel de 
Gualdape - in Georgetown County in 
winter 1990-1991. Much ofMichie's 
work is presently based around 
Richmond Hill Plantation, an antebel­
lum rice plantation in Murrells Inlet. 

See Exxon grant on page 2. 



Exxon grant--___, A Message from the Chancellor . .. 
Continued from page 1 

Richmond Hill is part of the Wachesaw 
Plantation development. 

"Exxon donates millions of dollars 
each year to causes such as this," said 
Walter Berner, who arranged the 
grant for Coastal. Now retired, Berner 
was project manager/director for 
Exxon Research and Engineering 
Company for 38 years. He lives at 
Wachesaw Plantation. "We wanted to 
make sure that the developers of this 
project preserved the artifacts and 
historical sites on the property," 
Bemer said. 

"Any Exxon employees and annu­
itants who donate their time to such 
causes can apply for the grant," he 
said. Bemer is the volunteer coordina­
tor of the annual Coastal Plantations 
Golf Tournament at Wachesaw 
Plantation, the proceeds of which 
assist Coastal Educational Foundation 
in its support of the Waccamaw Center 

All of you are aware of the difficult 
fiscal situation which exists at Coastal 
Carolina College. It has affected every 
part of our campus, including athlet­
ics. I have been forced to cut their 
budget severely for the coming year. 

Over the past three years, Tony's 
Italian Restaurant in North Myrtle 
Beach has sponsored a fund-raising 
dinner for the athletic program. They 
would like to continue this tradition 
and are trying to raise over $30,000 
during three nights in November. 
Bonnie and I would like for each of you 
to consider participating in the dinner. 
All of the profits will go directly to the 
athletic program. During the past 
three years they have raised in excess 
of $50,000. The cost of the meal is $30 
per person and the dates are N ovem­
ber 5, 6, and 7, with seatings from 6 to 
7 p.m. and from 8 to 9 p.m. Tickets 

may be purchased from the athletic 
department or from my office. 

In the past three years there has 
been little participation from the 
college. If at all possible, I encourage 
you to participate and identify yourself 
as a faculty or staff member from our 
institution. Many of our programs can 
only exist with this type of enthusiasm 
from our community and our support. 
There are other events during the year 
that are equally as important and will 
raise money for needed programs in 
the arts for our campus. By giving our 
support to this endeavor, it encourages 
others to help us with all of the needs 
of our institution; therefore, I highly 
encourage you, if possible, to attend. 

Bonnie and I plan to attend the 
November 6 dinner from 8 to 9 p.m. I 
hope to see many of you there. 

RonEaglin 

for Historical and Cultural Studies. L--------------~-------------­

More than $49,000 has been raised 
since the tournament was initiated 
three years ago. 

Chancellor Ron Eaglin said, "It is 
due to the commitment of community 
members like Walt Berner that 
Coastal's academic programs have 
been greatly strengthened in the past 
years. We are grateful for Berner's 
assistance and leadership that have 
enhanced the ability to attract and 
retain volunteers as well as corporate 
support for Coastal Carolina College.".-

S.C. Board of 
.f\.ccountancy meets 
on campus 

Benefits meetings 
scheduled 

The annual open enrollment 
meetings for faculty and staff will be 
October 2 with sessions at 10:30 a.m. 
and 2:30 p.m. in SC 205. Representa­
tives from the system division of 
human resources and Jefferson-Pilot 
will present information relative to 
benefit changes. Benefits information 
packets will also be distributed. All 
permanent faculty and staff members 
are urged to attend for information on 
benefits changes and how it affects 
employees. 

For more information, contact 
Barbara Jackson at extension 2134. ~ 

Just a reminder ... 
As previously announced, ques­

tions from staff members regarding 
Coastal Carolina's relationship with 
the USC System are being collected 
in the Human Resources Office. 

Graduate school 
videoconference 
scheduled 

A videoconference entitled What is 
a Graduate School and How Do You 
Select One will be presented Thurs­
day, October 3 at 1 p.m. in KH 109. 

~-------~-------, Anyone who is considering graduate 
The Wall School of Business Admin- u1wn51al education, especially those under-

istration and Computer Science hosted ~ ~ ·· graduates in science and engineer-
the September meeting of the South ing, are welcome to attend. Spon-
Carolina Board of Accountancy on This Week is published every sored by the School of Natural and 

Monday by the Public Relations 1 d s h 'll 
Sept. 26. This is the second time that Office. Information to be included App ie ciences, t e program wi 

Coastal has been chosen as the site for should be submitted by noon the also be helpful for department heads, 
the organization's meeting. Account- Wednesday before publication. career counselors, faculty advisors, 
ing students received a unique learn- Coastal Carolina College is an high school counselors, and parents. 
ing experience by being invited to affirmative action, equal opportunity For more information, contact Carl 
observe the board at work. ~ institution. Freeman at extension 2203. ~ 
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Newfaculty 
member 

Coastal welcomes Herb Thompson 
as a new faculty member at Coastal. 
His position as athletic academic 
advisor is funded by an NCAA grant. 
Thompson will be responsible for the 
academic advisement of the college's 
athletes, direct athletes to academic 
support and counseling services, 
coordinate and monitor study hall, 
and assist the complianc~ officer with 
NCAA regulations. 

Thompson has a bachelor's degree 
in physical education and recreation 
from Howard University, Washing­
ton, D.C. and an masters degree in 
recreation administration from 
Southern University, Baton Rouge, 
Louisana. A:::.' 

Career Information 
Fair bring students 
and employers 
together 

Coastal's Career Placement Office 
is sponsoring a Career Information 
Fair on Wednesday, October 9 from 
10 am. to 2:30 p.m. in Kimbel Gymna­
sium. Coastal, Horry-Georgetown 
Technical College, Francis Marion 
College, and Coker College students 
are encouraged to attend. The event is 
free and open to the public. 

Area and regional employers 
representing banking and financial 
services, retail, education, government 
agencies, public utilities, computer 
services, health care, and the hotel and 
tourism industries will be available to 
talk to students, alumni, and commu­
nity members who are exploring 
career options. Graduate school 
representatives will also be present. 

For more information, call Mollie 
Starbuck at extension 2341. A::,, 

r-----------------J 

Bulletin Board 
ForSale: Hydroslide. $50. Good 
condition. For more information, 
call extension 2474. A:::.' 

Cox Cable presents educational 
conference on campus 

Cox Cable South Carolina, Inc. in 
conjunction with Horry County 
E:chools will sponsor "Beyond the 
Blackboard" an educational conference 
on the use of commercial-free cable in 
the classroom programming Wednes­
day, October 2 from 4 to 7 p.m. in the 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
Center. The program is free but 
reservations are required. Registra­
tion will begin at 3:45 p.m. and a 
drawing for a VCR will be held at 
4 p.m. for registered participants. 
Coastal's senior education majors, 
faculty, and staff are invited to attend. 

The three-hour session will expose 
participants to innovative techniques 

incorporating commercial-free cable 
programming throughout the educa­
tional curriculum. CNN, Nickelodeon, 
The Discovery Channel, and the 
Weather Channel will provide pro­
gramming information along with 
support material. 

Cox Cable provides free cable 
service to the 11 Horry County schools 
in their franchise area This confer­
ence meets Horry County School 
District's established requirements for 
three certificate renewal points. 

For reservations or more informa­
tion, contact Carol Harvill or Mary 
Anne Moore at 448-7858. A:::.' 

USA TODAY searchs for nation's best 
college students 

USA TODAY, in cooperation with 
four higher education associations, is 
beginning its annual search for the 
nation's best .:ollege students. Sixty of 
them will be named to the 1992 All­
USA Academic Team. 

USA TODAY uses the word "team" 
to draw a parallel to athletic honors 
and to send a message that academic 
skills deserve at least equal recogni­
tion to scoring touchdowns and sinking 
jump shots. 

Students selected to the first, 
second, and third teams will be fea­
tured in a special section of the news­
paper, planned for mid-February. The 
20 first-team members will be invited 
to receive their awards at a ceremony 
in Washington, D.C. 

Each of the first team members will 
receive a $2,500 cash award. 

Any full-time undergraduate is 
eligible. Each nomination must be 
signed by a faculty member familiar 
with the student's work and an admin­
istrator. 

Criteria for the team were devel-
oped in consultation with the co­
sponsors, the National Association of 
Independent Colleges and Universi­
ties, the National Association of State 
Universities and Land-Grant ColleE?es 
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the American Association of Colleges 
for Teacher Education, and the 
Council for Advancement and Support 
of Education. 

Winners will be selected by a panel 
of educators, chosen in cooperation 
with the co-sponsors. 

The criteria are designed to find 
students who excel not only in scholar­
ship, but in leadership roles on and off 
campus. 

The key element, to be given most 
weight by the judges, will be a 
student's outstanding original aca­
demic or intellectual product. The 
judges will be influenced by the 
student's ability to describe that 
outstanding endeavor in his/her own 
words. They will not read an author's 
work, see an artist's painting, or hear 
a composer's music. They will rely 
solely on the student's ability to 
describe the effort in writing, supple­
mented by recommendations from the 
nominating professor and up to three 
other persons of the nominee's choice. 

Faculty who are interested in 
nominating Coastal students may pick 
up nomination forms in the Public 
Relations Office. The entry deadline is 
November 30. A:::.' 



Wellness Notes 
The wellness committee announced 

the following winners during the 
summer program. Each individual 
accumulated at minimum of 12 points 
per month during the summer. 

Kay Alford 
Marsh Myers 
Marcella Greene 
Chris Martin 
John Hanna 
Pat Snell 
Sandi Shackleford 

Bob Gamble 
Ed Cerny 
Barbara Driver 
Art Wendelken 
Garnett Smith 
Bob. Squatriglia 

Faculty, staff, and students who 
would like to become involved in the 
wellness program should contact Kay 
Alford at extension 2084. ,-<:::::,,, 

Style Note 
With the transfer of the nursing 

program to Horry Georgetown 
Technical College, the School of 
Education and Health Professions 
will return to its previous title 
"School of Education". ,-<:::::,,, 

Campus Cafeteria 
Menu 

The campus cafeteria menu fea­
tures a daily lunch special which 
includes one entree plus three veg­
etables (or two vegetables and dessert 
of the day) with a dinner roll and a 
small beverage for $3. 75. 

Entree selections for the week of 
September 30, are as follows: 
Monday: Barbeque Chicken or 

Hamburger and Rice Casserole 
Tuesday: Beef Enchiladas or 

Stuffed Shells 
Wednesday: Roast Beef or 

Chicken Bog 
Thursday: Pork Fried Rice or 

Turkey Divan 
Friday: Baked/Fried Flounder or 

Ham and Lima Beans 
The campus cafeteria is open on 

Saturdays from 10:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
featuring various grill selections. ,-<:::::,,, 

Coastal offers fall non-credit short 
courses 

Coastal is offering special non­
credit short courses for fall 1991 
through Graduate and Continuing 
Education. 

Big Bands: Jazz with Marvin "Doc" 
Holladay will be offered on Tuesdays, 
Oct. 15 through Nov. 19, from 6:30 to 9 
p.m. Holladay has toured with the 
orchestras of Duke Ellington, Dizzy 
Gillespie, Tommy Dorsey, and Woody 
Herman, among others. While a free­
lance musician in New York City, 
Holladay recorded and performed with 
many musicians including Ella 
Fitzgerald, Herbie Hancock, Dinah 
Washington, and Duke Pearson. In 
addition to the baritone saxophone, 
Holladay plays clarinet, bass clarinet, 
flute, oboe, and English horn. He has 
made numerous recordings with many 
jazz greats, including the Duke 
Ellington Orchestra. 

Introduction to Computers is offered 
on Wednesdays, Oct. 16 through Nov. 
6, from 7 to 8:15 p.m. This course is 
designed for those with no computer 
experience. 

Beginning Sign Language is offered 
on Mondays, Oct. 21 through Dec. 2, 
from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. Special rates are 
available for families. 

Shore birding with naturalist Julie 
Finlayson will be held Friday, Nov. 8 
from 7 to 9 p.m. and Saturday, Nov. 9 

Birthdays 
This Week 
October 

2 Subhash Saxena 
Adrian Burgess 
Bill Edmonds 

3 Peggy Bates 
Nadine Godwin 

4 Barbara Jackson 
5 Stephen Berkowitz 
6 Pete Barr 
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from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. The course 
includes a day of bird watching at 
Huntington Beach State Park. Special 
rates are available for families. 

Self-esteem Workshop with Dr. 
Kathy Patrick will be held Saturday, 
Oct. 12 from 9 am. to 3 p.m. The 
workshop is designed to increase one's 
sense of empowerment. 

Rodney Shropshire will teach 
Beginning Acrylic Painting Saturday, 
Nov. 16 from 8:30 am. to 12:30 p.m. 
The course is designed for beginning 
painters. Participants are responsible 
for bringing painting supplies. 

Employment Law Seminar will be 
held Friday, Nov. 1 from 9 a.m. to 
noon. Sponsored by the law firm 
Bellamy, Rutenberg, Copeland, Epps, 
Gravely & Bowers, P.A, the seminar 
will emphasize disabilities legislation 
and substance abuse requirements for 
employers. 

For parents and their children, 
Augusta Mclnvaill will teach Suzuki 
Violin beginning in October at times to 
be arranged. For more information, 
call Mclnvaill at 248-5623. 

For course registration rates, 
locations, or more information on fall 
1991 short courses at Coastal, call 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
at extension 2672. ,-<:::::,,, 

Coastal Carolina 
People 
Paul Rice recently won the 22nd 
annual Amon Liner Award from The 
Greensboro Review. This juried prize 
is awarded for the best poem appear: 
ing in the Review for the year and is 
one of the South's most prestigious 
literary awards. 

David Barnwell has had a paper 
accepted for publication in Spanish in 
the United States to be published in 
Mouton De Gruyter's series in Studies 
in Anthropologi,cal Linguistics. ,-<:::::,,, 

\ 
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